NOTIFICATION OF GROUNDWATER PROTECTION STANDARD EXCEEDANCE
40 CFR §257.95(g) |

GULF CLEAN ENERGY CENTER LANDFILL NO. 1
FLORIDA POWER & LIGHT COMPANY

Cobalt (an Appendix IV constituent) was detected at a statistically significant level (SSL) above
its groundwater protection standard at a location (MW-110) during the March and September 2022
assessment monitoring events at Gulf Clean Energy Center Ash Landfill No. 1 (LFI1). As
documented in the November 14, 2018, notice, a cobalt SSL was previously identified at one other
location (MW-104) downgradient of LF1 and an alternate source demonstration for cobalt at LF1
was completed in January 2019.

Florida Power & Light Company will continue groundwater monitoring and reporting activities as
required by 40 CFR §257.95.
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